Boston City Council

Committee on Ways & Means, Mark Ciommo, Chair
Committee on Education, John Connolly, Chair

December 13, 2010

Dear Councilors:

The Committee on Ways & Means and the Committee on Education held a joint hearing on
December 2, 2010 in order to discuss:

Docket #1540 - Message and order authorizing the City to accept a grant of Thirteen Million
Dollars ($13,000,000.00) from the Boston Redevelopment Authority, for the purpose of
designing, constructing, renovating and equipping the Quincy Upper School

And;

Docket #1541 - Message and order approving an appropriation of $550,000.00 for the feasibility
study for major rehabilitation of the Quincy Upper School. The statement of interest for the
Quincy Upper School, which was approved by the City Council on June 27, 2007, has been
accepted by the Massachusetts School Building Authority (MSBA).

These matters were sponsored by Mayor Menino and jointly referred to the Committee on Ways
& Means and the Committee on Education on Wednesday, November 17, 2010.

Having considered the information presented and the testimonies heard, the Co-Chairs
respectfully recommend that these matters gught to pass.

For the Chair:
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Mark Ciommo, Chair
Committee on Ways & Means

John Connolly, Chair
Committee on Education J




